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EFFECTIVE MARCH 13, 2021 

 

The Board of Hamilton County Commissioners have voted February 11, 2021 to decrease the 

Permissive Fee to 2.0 mills to be in effect March 13, 2021. 

 

All deeds and other legal documents presented or received to the Hamilton County Engineer 

(for legal description approval), to the Hamilton County Auditor’s office or through 

electronic filing after 3:20 p.m. on Friday, March 12, 2021 will be subject to this increase.   

 

Please note that if you bring a deed or other legal document in prior to the 3:20 p.m. 

deadline on March 12, 2021 containing errors and resubmit on or after March 13, 2021 the 

new fee WILL need to be collected. 

 

For clarity—this fee decrease pertains to the Permissive Fee ONLY.  The Conveyance Fee 

remains 1.0 mill (or $1) per thousand dollars of consideration.  The total fees effectively will 

decrease to 3.0 mills (or $3) per thousand dollars of consideration plus a $.50 transfer fee 

per parcel.  Please visit our website at www.hcauditor.org to use our Transfer Fee Calculator. 
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